Butler Collaborative for Families
June 11, 2020
I. The meeting was held via Zoom. It was called to order by Josh and he did an overview of Zoom features and instructions for using the chat feature during the meeting. Josh then read the mission statement of the BCF (we miss you John McCool!) Everyone introduced themselves and did a brief check-in on how they have been doing. A copy of the Zoom chat will be emailed out. 

II. Approval of May Meeting Minutes: They were emailed out on June 8th. Time was given to report the need for any changes. There were none and the minutes were approved as submitted.

III. Celebration of Collaboration
a. This usually happens in July. Due to the concern of health and safety it was decided that this event would be postponed. The Executive Committee is working on a few options for rescheduling or providing an alternative event. 
b. There will still be no general meeting in July.  

IV. BCF 25 year Celebration
a. The BCF is 25!!!!!!!!!!
b. There has been discussion about how this can be celebrated but we need your ideas!! Please let the Executive Committee know if you have a fun, covid-safe, idea on how we can celebrate 
i. Some of the ideas already discussed:
1. T-shirts, mini community libraries
2. Kortney asked that people submit ideas either in the Zoom chat or to email them to Glenda.

V. New Logo
a. We have a new logo! It is in the process of being put into Vector format. 
b. Howie shared the new logo with the group during the meeting. 
c. Please give any feedback you have.

VI. Mini-Grant
a. Will still be offered in the fall. Last year the grant was for $2,000 and no one applied! Start thinking now about ways your agency could apply this year 

VII. Subcommittee/Ad-HOC Committee Reports

a. Budget and Finance
b. Butler County Prevention Council
c. Early Care and Education Council
d. Local Housing Options Team
e. Marketing
f. Resource and Development
g. Safe Kids


VIII. Presentation: Alice Del Vecchio, SRU Institute for Nonprofit Leadership 
a. Has been working with various agencies in the community. Everything from the County to ANR to churches! The Institute is ready to do more and become more engaged with agencies.
b. The Institute brings higher education, local government, the nonprofit sector, and the private sector together so everyone can work together on goals instead of working on them individually. 
c. There are five program areas: Academic Programs (SRU- only school in PA to offer undergraduate degree in Nonprofit Management), Sector Strengthening (professional development workshops, educating the community, nonprofit academy awards, etc.), Sector Research (trying to create a repository for research and data that is accessible to agencies, research will be happening regarding the impact the opioid crisis has had on poverty, a survey will be sent out asking about sector needs) Technical Assistance, and Resources & Referrals.
d. Based on the collective impact model. 
e. They want to know how they could be helpful!  What could come off your plate and be handled by trained and supervised students? Do you need marketing or branding? Research? Please contact Alice! Her email is: alice.delvecchio@sru.edu. She will be sending the slides from her presentation to Glenda for distribution to the BCF.

IX. Agency Needs and Resources
a. Brady asked if there were any race/justice conversations happening in the Butler community. 
i. Ivory Dunlap from BC3 KEYS said this has been difficult for her, her family, and her students. A webinar is being held tomorrow at 1:00pm. As long as you register you will be emailed the information from the webinar. Ivory put the title of and details about the webinar in the Zoom chart and will also send the information to Glenda for distribution. 
ii. A group in Cranberry met to have an open conversation and dialogue about race. Over 60 people were in attendance. They will be meeting again this Sunday at the borough pavilion in Seven Fields at 7:00pm.
iii. Howie said that he would be willing to assist with coordinating a similar meeting in the City of Butler. 
b. Josh shared a link in the Zoom chat to a Ted Talk that he found very helpful and informative. He will also be posting it to the BCM Facebook page.
c. Deb Ferguson has a consumer who got a job but has a transportation issue. One weekend a month she has to work and has no transportation there due to the limited bus schedule. 
i. Howie asked for Deb to contact him to ask for help via HBC.
ii. Amy asked if she could get a ride with a coworker until something permanent gets worked out. Deb said they are working with her on making those social connections.
iii. Kortney said that Brighton Transportation Services announced that they will be working on helping with community transportation needs. 
iv. Tara Lynn said that the faith based community is also working to address this. Please contact her at pastor.tara.lynn@gmail.com
d. HBC has been getting a lot of request for appliances like stove and washing machine. He will be posting these needs to the BCF Agency Facebook page. 
e. Emily Snow said that they have received state funding to provide free infant and toddler child care. Please contact the Early Learning Resource Center and contact Kelly. She put the phone number into the Zoom chat. 
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X. Agency Announcements
a. Kaeleen from VOICE announced that it is Pride Month! She said that she is Safe Zone trained and said that if anyone would like to be trained to please contact her. She also has information on Black Lives Matter if anyone is interested.
b. Highmark Caring Place- has been providing their services virtually. They are also available to do trainings via Zoom and are holding webinars. Information will be sent to Glenda for distribution. They are not taking volunteers at the moment as they have been revising the way their services are delivered. 
c. The Community Health Clinic is fully opened- including dental!!!
d. Carl asked that Donna Lamison from NAMI speak about the Family to Family groups. Donna said that these groups are currently not running due to Covid but the consumer support groups will be starting again. Information on groups can be found on their website. 
e. Howie said that the Vagabond has a large space available for group meetings. This could be used by smaller groups to meet while maintaining social distancing. 
f. Butler County Alliance for Children is looking for board members to help provide leadership and oversight. Please contact Josh or Dena if you are interested. 
i. They are also looking for contract with credentialed trauma-informed providers. They would like to expand the providers they are able to make referrals to. Currently, their contracted providers are all in the City of Butler and they are in need of providers in other areas of the county. 

XI. No general meetings in July and August! See you in September!




